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SPECTRUM ASPECTS

	WiMAX Forum

	REVISION TO RECOMMENDATION ITU-R M.1036-3


Introduction

During its 6th meeting, ITU-R Working Party 5D continued to progress its work on a revision to Recommendation ITU-R M.1036-3. This document provides the views of the WiMAX Forum on this revision.

Discussion

The WiMAX Forum notes that a number of Administrations have already made channel frequency arrangements utilizing flexible FDD/TDD arrangements in the 2 500‑2 690 GHz band.  Others are considering a market-based approach to the allocation of this band, whereby the final ratio of TDD and FDD spectrum in the band is determined by market forces during the allocation process. In fact, one of the IMT-2000 interfaces is successfully deployed in multiple countries in the 2 500‑2 690 MHz band using a flexible frequency arrangement. Maintaining the “flexible FDD/TDD” option would accurately reflect these band plans, without illustrating every possible permutation of potential band arrangements. 
Furthermore, a market-based technology neutral approach that allows service providers to decide which technology best suits their needs. The WiMAX Forum believes it is important that Recommendation ITU-R M.1036 maintain a flexible FDD/TDD option for the benefit of those Administrations that may wish to pursue a technology neutral and flexible approach. 

As stated in a Document 5D/557, the WiMAX Forum notes that readers s may focus their attention on the relevant annexes in this Recommendation, which could result in these options being overlooked if there were only captured in the main body of the Recommendation. Therefore, the WiMAX Forum supports the retention of applicable options in the annexes. 

Finally, the above-mentioned benefits to a market-based approach could be obtained through the use of mixing TDD and FDD within a spectrum band. Additionally, this Recommendation already references Report ITU-R M.2045 on mitigation techniques to address coexistence. Therefore, we believe that the proposed new text in regarding technology aspects n) should be deleted. Alternately, text on the benefits of mixing TDD and FDD spectrum within a spectrum band could be added.
Proposal
The WiMAX Forum proposes to maintain language supporting flexible FDD/TDD assignments, including the retention of the flexible FDD/TDD options in the annexes.
The WiMAX Forum proposes that the following text be retained in each of the annexes: “Notwithstanding the recommended frequency arrangements, administrations may take any action (including the use of other combinations of FDD and/or TDD) to fulfil their requirements.”
The WiMAX Forum also supports the deletion of proposed new text for regarding technology aspects n).  Alternatively, additional language could be added so that it reads as follows:

n)
Mixing TDD and FDD in a band may impact guard band requirements. Guard band requirements are affected by many factors including transmitter and receiver characteristics, deployment coordination between carriers, and mitigation techniques, as specified in Report ITU-R M.2045. There are benefits from assignments that allows mixing of FDD and TDD within a band which could add value in terms of allowing the use of additional spectrum within the band, better accommodation of asymmetric traffic and allowing operators a wider choice of technology options to suit their needs.;
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